fNorth View Fire District 315 E. 2550 N. North Ogden, UT 84414 www.northviewfire.com Phone: 801-782-8159

Fax: 801-782-3532

North View Fire District Board Meeting Minutes August 23, 2022

The North View Fire District Trustees convened in a Fire Board Meeting session on August 23, 2022, at 6:00 p.m., at the North View Fire Station. Notice of time, place, and agenda of the meeting was electronically mailed to each Trustee, to the Utah Public Meeting Notice Site, Standard Examiner, and posted at the North View Fire Station on August 23, 2022. Notice of the 2022 annual meeting schedule was electronically mailed to the Utah Public Notice Website and to the Standard Examiner. Pursuant to the NVFD Electronic Meetings Policy adopted March 16, 2011, One (1) or more trustees may have participated electronically, and the NVFD Station 21 315 E. 2550 N. North Ogden, Utah is designated as the anchor location, where members of the public may monitor and when appropriate, participate in the meeting. After notifying the District clerk, Trustees may have participated electronically by telephone, Skype, Face time, or any method that facilitates communication electronically.

Present:

Chairperson Timothy Wheelwright Vice-Chairperson Jay Johnson Trustee Maxwell Jackson Trustee Meredith Aardema Trustee Cameron West Trustee John Arrington Trustee Chris Clark Chief David Wade Nicci Roylance, District Clerk

Staff Present:
Deputy Fire Chief Jeremiah Jones
Leonard Call, Treasurer
Deputy Chief Ryan Barker
Jeff Davis, Accountant

1. 6:00 P.M. Public Hearing: On Proposed Tax Increase for the North View Fire District 2022-2023.

Chairperson Wheelwright welcomed the public to the public hearing at 6:00 p.m. Chairperson Wheelwright stated the parameters of a Truth and Taxation Public Hearing. Chairperson Wheelwright noted that there were numerous amounts of the public present. Chairperson Wheelwright asked the Board to introduce themselves and what city they represent. Chief Wade introduced the Administration that was present, which included Deputy Chief Jones, Fire Marshal Barker, District Clerk Nicci Roylance, Jeff Davis Accountant, and Leonard Call Treasurer.

Chairperson Wheelwright stated that the board member would make a motion to go into a public hearing, then presentations by the staff concerning the tax raise. Chairperson Wheelwright stated that after the presentation, the public would have time to make comments. Chairperson Wheelwright stated that there would be a three-minute time limit for public statements. Chairperson Wheelwright stated that the board would make a motion to close the public hearing. Chairperson Wheelwright noted that after the public hearing was completed, the board would have an open discussion and decide with a vote.

Chairperson Wheelwright stated that he would entertain a motion to go into a public hearing. Vice-Chairperson Johnson made the motion to open the Public Hearing. Trustee Arrington seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Chief Wade stated his appreciation for the board of trustees and employees of the NVFD District. Chief Wade stated that recruitment and retention is one of the main topics of the budget this year and every year.

Deputy Chief Barker stated that our IOS rating, which is from the insurance service office, reflects a score on how prepared a community or area is for fire. Deputy Chief Barker stated our score is a four; this was last done in 2017. Deputy Chief Barker stated that our score was good, but where we got docked was on staffing level. Deputy Chief Barker stated that when the assessment was done in 2017, they felt that we should have twelve people on duty a day in our area of coverage. At that time, we had five, and now we have nine daily. Deputy Chief Barker stated that the other point was on training; it wasn't that we weren't doing training; we just didn't have anyone keeping track of what activity we were doing. Deputy Chief Barker stated that we have improved on both these, and we should drop to a three for the next rating. Deputy Chief Barker stated that this would drop every homeowner's insurance by approximately \$50-60 dollars they pay. Vice-Chairperson Johnson asked what other factors were involved in the scoring. Deputy Chief Barker stated that half the scoring was from staffing, deployment, and apparatuses. Deputy Chief Barker stated that the department's biggest hit was the staffing. Deputy Chief Barker stated that 40% was based on water supply, and all three cities have a great water supply. Deputy Chief Barker stated that the other part of the water supply is the float testing in our area, which we do not do with the limited supply of water that the cities have. Trustee Arrington asked if the rating is based on how many firefighters we have, is it based on population? Deputy Chief Barker stated it is by population and area and how quickly we can reach those areas. Deputy Chief Barker stated that opening Station 22 did help.

Deputy Chief Jones stated that seeing citizens at our meeting was excellent. Deputy Chief Jones stated that he grew up and lived in the area and is grateful to serve. Deputy Chief Jones stated that there is an industry-wide NFP standard and that minimum staffing is three firefighters per engine. Deputy Chief Jones stated that you have a driver, captain, and one other firefighter on an engine. Deputy Chief Jones stated that the reason for the staffing of the engine is that the driver will stay with the truck to monitor the water pumping. Deputy Chief Jones stated that we work in teams of

twos for safety purposes in firefighting. Deputy Chief Jones stated that our overtime budget has increased over the last few years. Deputy Chief Jones stated that we budgeted 237,000 in overtime last year and at the end of the year (June 31, 2022), we finished at \$308,000. Deputy Chief Jones stated that there were a couple of reasons for this. Deputy Chief Jones stated that we are doing more training and employees, with more people taking time off. Deputy Chief Jones stated it is harder to keep that minimum staffing; we consistently fall below the three on the engines. Deputy Chief Jones stated that overtime is so high because we are trying to keep the minimum staffing. We have to bring higher positions in to fill lower positions which brings an increase in money to fill those positions. Deputy Chief Jones stated that we used part-time staffing in the past.

Deputy Chief Jones stated that our part-time staffing decreased last year. Deputy Chief Jones noted that our top priority for this presentation and what we are proposing is the safety of our employees and the citizens of these communities. Deputy Chief Jones showed some slides that presented our overtime and increase; he then showed a decline in our staffing shortage. Deputy Chief Jones stated that our minimum staffing at Station 21 on the engine is a captain and a driver, a firefighter/AEMT, and a paramedic on the ambulance. Deputy Chief Jones stated that at Station 22, we have a captain and driver on an engine and on the ambulance two firefighters/AEMT.

Deputy Chief Jones stated he proposed one position for three people, one per shift. Deputy Chief Jones stated that the position would be for a firefighter/paramedic so that we could have one at Station 22, and that would give Station 21 a third firefighter/AEMT. Deputy Chief Jones stated that we understand that this year has been a challenging year for taxes throughout the government entities. Deputy Chief Jones stated that he had proposed different options for the Board to consider and what each option would give the District. Vice-Chairperson Johnson asked Deputy Chief Jones to tell the public where Station 22 was. Deputy Chief Jones stated that Station 22 is located at 370 W. 4300 N., above Weber High. Deputy Chief Jones stated that the station was built due to response time taking too long from Station 21. Chairperson Wheelwright asked if it was only to serve residents of Pleasant View. Deputy Chief Jones stated no, and that stations are broken out to certain areas. Trustee Arrington asked if they have pretty good access to East and West. Chief Wade stated it was built on Skyline Drive, which is valuable as the growth creates a faster response East.

Deputy Chief Jones stated that Option I is to keep the tax rate at .001037. Chairperson Wheelwright asked how long we have kept the rate at .001037. Chief Wade stated five years. Deputy Chief Jones noted that the citizens would receive three firefighters/paramedics with Option I. The cost for them would be \$40,000 net. Deputy Chef Jones stated why its \$40,000 net worth is coming from lost revenue of not having a paramedic when we have an ALS transfer, and our paramedic has gone on another call. Deputy Chief Jones stated that we would reduce the overtime and take \$100,000 from overtime, plus \$105,00 from part-time, to help reduce the cost of hiring the three firefighter/paramedics. Deputy Chief Jones stated that with this option, you would get a new brush truck for Station 22. Deputy Chief Jones stated that we fully depreciated all our equipment, so we set aside the cost of that brush truck we bought in 2006 at \$72,000. Deputy Chief Jones stated that

prices have inflated, and even though we have the 72,000 dollars, a brush truck today will cost \$285,000. Deputy Chief Jones stated that with this option, we would hire an Administrative Battalion Chief at \$115,000, which includes salary and benefits. Deputy Chief Jones stated that Deputy Chief Barker stated that training was another reason for our IOS score being a four; with the Battalion Chief, he could take on a load of making sure the training was recorded and taking the burden off our Deputy Chiefs. Deputy Chief Jones explained what a citizen would pay if we kept the rate at .001037 with the average home at \$526,000 would be \$61.31 per year, with an average of \$5.14 a month.

Deputy Chief Jones stated Option II, with a tax rate of .001011, would give the citizens still the three firefighter/paramedics and Administrative Battalion Chief, but this would take \$100,000 to be paid out of our Capital improvement fund, which isn't ideal. Deputy Chief Jones stated that the citizens would pay \$54.16 a year, an average of \$4.51 a month.

Deputy Chief Jones stated Option III would bring the rate to .00981, which we would get the firefighter positions, take \$100,000 from the capital fund for the Brush Truck, and no Battalion Chief. Deputy Chief Jones stated that the citizens would pay \$45.59 a year, an average of \$3.80 a month.

Deputy Chief Jones stated Option IV would bring the rate to .00971, which means we would not get the firefighter positions, the brush truck would have to come out of the Capital Improvement fund, and no Battalion Chief. Deputy Chief Jones stated that the citizens would pay \$42.61 annually and an average of \$3.55 monthly.

Deputy Chief Jones stated that this option is based on what the board has previously discussed in our meetings about our working budget, with an increase in employee compensation and higher operating costs due to inflation, which is part of this. Deputy Chief Jones stated that if the board could look at the difference between options 3 and 4, it would be about .25 cents to get the firefighter positions. Deputy Chief Jones stated he would be showing a video concerning staffing with a local fire agency in Utah. Deputy Chief Jones stated that the video would help them understand and be comfortable with what they would get with each option. Trustee West asked what the percentages on the increase in the last year were. Jeff Davis stated that if we do Option I will increase 25%, \$61.31; option II would increase 22.7%, \$54.16; option II would increase 19.7%, \$45.59; option IV would increase 17%, \$42.61. Jeff Davis clarified our depreciation fund and how we use it to fund future vehicles. Chairperson Wheelwright stated that we had funded the Capital Acquisition fund through paying deprecation. Chairperson Wheelwright stated that almost all equipment is depreciated and is put into the Capital Acquisition fund to help finance future purchases. Chairperson Wheelwright stated it will not fully support the future equipment but will offset the inflation of the new equipment. Leonard Call stated that most of our equipment would last over twelve to fifteen years, so we pay 1/15th of the amount yearly to fund the depreciation. Chairperson Wheelwright asked if many entities follow this practice of depreciating their equipment. Trustee Arrington stated that most entities do as a standard.

Leonard Call stated that he would be going over the property taxes. Leonard Call stated that if you go to Weber County's website and do a parcel search, you can see your appraised value, market value, and taxable value. Leonard Call stated that taxable value is 55% of your primary residence. Leonard Call noted that if your home were \$600,000, you would be taxed 55% of that \$600,000; if you had a second home, you would be taxed 100%. Leonard Call stated that going to the Tax history tab on the Weber County website will give you a breakdown of where your taxes are going. Of the citizens in North Ogden and Pleasant View, 10% are going to Fire, and in Harrisville, 9% are going to Fire. Leonard Call stated that more taxes go to the cities than to Fire. Leonard Call stated that when we talk about an increase of 15% of your tax bill, it is 15% of the 10% of the tax bill. Leonard stated that this year is challenging because many government entities passed a tax increase. Leonard Call stated that the State Law had not built any provision for inflation. Leonard Call stated that the State's way of handling inflation is through new growth, which came to \$135,000 when we needed \$900,000. Leonard Call stated that inflation in the last few years has been rapid. Leonard Call stated that we did increase the previous five years, but they have been slight increases. Leonard Call stated that we run over 3,000 calls a year compared to 700 calls when we built this station. Leonard Call stated that we are increasing our call volume with the growth. Chairperson Wheelwright asked if Leonard Call could address revenue sources the Fire District has compared to a city. Leonard Call stated that Districts get most of their taxes from property taxes, our second source is ambulance transport. Leonard Call stated cities get property taxes, but that doesn't fund even half of the police department. Leonard Call stated that cities have other taxes that make up their revenue, such as sales taxes, franchise taxes, and enterprise funds (garbage and sewer). Chairperson Wheelwright stated that we did have another revenue source, impact fees, but it goes to the LBA that pays our bond. Leonard Call stated that any new resident or business pays an impact fee and pays our bond. Chairperson Wheelwright stated that those fees could not be used for operating purposes. Trustee Arrington stated that it is a one-time fee that is collected. Chairperson Wheelwright asked when we did our last impact fees study.

Leonard Call stated that it was about two years ago, and they did not look at them again for five to seven years. Chairperson Wheelwright asked if the District stays on top of tracking the impact fees. Leonard Call stated that there are many laws we must follow concerning impact studies and the results of those studies. Trustee Aardema asked how much we went over on fuel this year. Jeff Davis stated we were around about \$10,000-15,000.

Leonard Call stated that as an Administration, every month, we meet to go over the budget to ensure things are accounted for and that we can try to stay below budget. Chairperson Wheelwright expressed his gratitude for the staff that presented. Chairperson Wheelwright stated that we would move to the public comments section. Chairperson Wheelwright stated that the public would have three minutes if they would state their name and where they reside. Chairperson Wheelwright stated that Nicci Roylance would be timing and would inform them when they were at 2:30 as a warning.

Doug Anderson from North Ogden stated that his feelings were that he would rather pay \$50 more for the fire department and police department and see the flowers on the main street to brought down. Doug Anderson stated he would like the money to go to city improvements. Doug Anderson

stated that we need what we need to run the District; this is not a place to cut. Doug Anderson thanked the board for their work and for trying to be frugal where we could.

Mellie Schwitzer from North Ogden stated that she has no problem with the fire District. Mellie Schwitzer stated that her property taxes went up \$600 this year until they re-evaluated it. Mellie Schwitzer stated that it should be illegal to raise taxes this high. Chairperson Wheelwright asked what the difference was in the evaluation from last year. Mellie Schwitzer stated it was \$126,000.

Simon Post from Pleasant View stated that he appreciated the presentation; the option at 17% is double the current inflation. Simon Post stated that as a government entity, you generated 3,061,000 from property taxes with a 25% increase of \$750,000. Simon Post stated that he felt the District was tone deaf; they froze the tax rate last year and increased his taxes by fifty dollars. Simon Post stated that he thought the District would not raise their tax rate when his home went up about \$130,000. Simon Post stated that the tax increase would increase it sixty-seven dollars. Simon Post stated that the District does need the money, but do we need 17% in new revenue for the cost to pay these firefighters? He would like to see that. Simon Post stated he is not against raising it, but these hearings are never to lower the rate.

Ann Arrington from Pleasant View stated her appreciation for everything everyone does. Ann Arrington stated that if we need it, then be prudent in our spending of the money.

Clark Jensen from North Ogden stated that his property value went from 486,000 to 691,000. Clark Jensen stated that his tax bill went from \$3041 to \$4061. Clark Jensen stated that North View Fire Tax went from 279.95 to 396.87, a 42% increase. Clark Jensen noted that he talked to Weber County Assessor and that the homeowners are taking the brunt of the tax increases because commercial properties didn't go up in value as much as homeowners did. Clark Jensen stated that he is unsure how all the money is allocated. Clark Jensen stated to try to be frugal and that many are hurting this year.

Chairperson Wheelwright asked if any other public would like to speak before we close the public hearing. Trustee Aardema stated that she has been on the board only a year and a half and had seen where the rate was lower. Chairperson Wheelwright stated that the board has never voted to lower the rate, but if we do not hold the rate, the rate will fall on its own and stated that the rate had gone down in the past. Trustee Arrington stated that if we went with the Certified Tax Rate by the county, his property tax would be 55 dollars less than we are proposing. Trustee Arrington stated that the formula is to take care of new growth and doesn't understand how that didn't happen this year. Trustee Arrington stated that the theory is they calculate a tax rate without a hearing means that your property value goes up, then your rate goes down, and that did not happen for his property. Trustee Arrington stated he doesn't understand the new growth and how that should be made up. Leonard Call stated that if a home in North Ogden went up more than a home in Harrisville for the three cities, aggregate (the District) would be revenue neutral, not the

homeowner. Leonard Call stated that Clark Jensen is correct, that the burden falls on the residential instead of the commercial.

Doug Anderson from North Ogden stated at a different meeting that the council said it was too late to make changes; this is how it will be. Doug Anderson asked if the Board had already decided or if they would be weighing all the options.

Chairperson Wheelwright stated that the actual discussion or agreement had not happened. Chairperson Wheelwright stated that we had pursued a course of action that we have done since 2018. Chairperson Wheelwright stated that this is the rate we have set since 2018 and had legitimate needs for that rate. Chairperson Wheelwright stated that no one on this board had decided on this rate. Chairperson Wheelwright stated that he is the biggest proponent of staying the line for the rate, but he didn't come in with his mind made up. Chairperson Wheelwright stated that these are legitimate needs, and we have tied our hands a little bit with not going below option IV because of a pay increase. Chairperson Wheelwright referred to the video presentation on staying competitive and retaining our employees. Chairperson Wheelwright stated he appreciates having the public here tonight because we rarely have public attendance. Chairperson Wheelwright stated that he is grateful they came because it keeps the board accountable.

Chairperson Wheelwright asked if anyone would move to close the Public Hearing. Trustee Arrington made the motion to close the Public Hearing. Trustee Clark seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

2. Discussion and/or action on Resolution Adopting Final Tax Rate and Budget for 2022.

Chairperson Wheelwright asked if someone wanted to put a motion on the table. Trustee Arrington asked to look at Option I. Chairperson Wheelwright clarified this Option I would keep the rate at .001037. Trustee Arrington stated he is in favor of proposed personnel actions, and he is in favor of the Battalion Chief. Trustee Aardema asked when the growth study would be done. Deputy Chief Jones stated that it would be six months from the time we have gotten all the data to them. Trustee Aardema indicated that it would be close to eight months.

Chairperson Wheelwright stated that we allocated \$70,000 from this budget for an in-depth needs assessment to help us identify our needs for the immediate, short-term (4-6 years), mid-term (6-8 years), and long-term (15-20). Chairperson Wheelwright stated that this was a significant amount of money that would help us to negotiate the upcoming years. Trustee West stated that Option IV is off the table for him and that we must go above Option IV. Trustee West stated he feels that we need to look at doing the Battalion Chief at a later time. Trustee West asked if we had looked at leasing the Brush Truck or do we pay 100%. Trustee West stated why he brought up leasing would we wouldn't have to come up with that big chunk of money. Chairperson Wheelwright stated that we could finance it. Trustee West stated that is what he meant. Chairperson Wheelwright stated that we would have to pay interest then. Trustee Arrington stated that when ordering the brush truck, it is

eighteen months out, and maybe kicking the can down the road and funding just what we need to for a down payment. Trustee Aardema stated that she wondered the same thing since we are spending \$70,000 on the study. Trustee Arrington stated we could just put down the down payment. Deputy Chief Jones stated that ordering the brush truck and ambulance in the next few years may take even it out where they are so far out in production that we don't have to pay until it is received. Trustee Arrington stated to at least order it, and then we have it locked in on price. Vice-Chairperson Johnson stated that the 2006 brush truck is at Station 22 and that engine is for off-road. Deputy Chief Jones stated that it has capabilities off-road; we keep it on a dirt road. Chairperson Wheelwright asked if Trustee West had anything else. Trustee West stated that he did not.

Trustee Jackson stated he wanted to shift to personnel since he is also on Harrisville City Council. He stated that their rate had not been adjusted since 2013. They have inherited a big mess and had to raise the taxes by 166%, and a large part of that was their personnel being taken away by other agencies. Trustee Jackson asked if the whole state has the same problem as Sandy with the lack of firefighters. Trustee Jackson asked if other districts are shopping for our firefighters. Chairperson Wheelwright stated that there were other issues of lack of firefighters but also a safety issue of not having enough to run calls and be safe. Trustee Jackson asked Chief Wade if we were losing our firefighters to other agencies. Chief Wade stated that the district has gone to great lengths to keep our staff. Chief Wade stated we have had people leave? Yes, but not in years. Chief Wade stated that we had not had anyone leave since last fall, and he went to a different state. Chief Wade stated that we must stay aggressive in keeping our people. Trustee Jackson stated he has been in public safety and understands that he is a citizen, his taxes also went up, and he is on a fixed budget. Chairperson Wheelwright stated that the evaluation in the assessment is the wild card that has aggravated the situation.

Trustee West asked if everyone agreed with the one position/three firefighters. Trustee Jackson asked what the importance of the Battalion Chief was and why now. Deputy Chief Jones stated that he was over the operations, and when Deputy Chief Call was with the District, he was over the Medical. Deputy Chief Jones stated that since Leonard Call left, we contracted with a former employee to take over the medical side, but he will be gone at the end of the year. Deputy Chief Jones stated that is why the Battalion Chief. Vice-Chairperson Johnson asked if one of the captains could take over that role. Chairperson Wheelwright asked if we could continue with the contractual employee. Deputy Chief Jones stated that we would have difficulty finding another contractual employee. Deputy Chief Jones stated that he could stay a little longer, but eventually, we will need a Battalion Chief. Chairperson Wheelwright asked if Jordan Stephens would be willing to stay six more months. Deputy Chief Jones stated he would probably be able to stay three to four months he would be attending medical school, which is the issue. Chief Wade stated that once that study comes back, we could ask for a Battalion Chief in the 2023-2024 budget. Deputy Chief Jones stated that Jordan Stephens's job that he is contracted for is a full-time job with the responsibilities it entails and has asked him to train the Lieutenants to take on more responsibilities. Deputy Chief Jones stated that he just went to Brigham Cities study that

just did the study that we are doing, where they got into trouble was by adding responsibilities to their captains. Chairperson Wheelwright asked where everyone stood on the Battalion Chief. Trustee West stated he would like to wait for the study to come back; the other Trustees were in accordance with him. Chairperson Wheelwright stated that the Battalion Chief is off the table.

Chairperson Wheelwright asked about the brush truck. Chairperson Wheelwright stated do what we have been doing and pay the \$72,000 and pay the rest out of the general fund, or do we pay \$72,000 out of the Capital Acquisition Fund and take more out of the Capital Acquisition Fund and take the rest out of the General Fund. Trustee Arrington stated we put a down payment to solidify the price. Chairperson Wheelwright stated he didn't like to kick the can down the road and then try to fix the problem later, possibly raising taxes later. Chairperson Wheelwright stated that we would like to avoid it. Trustee Arrington stated that if we paid \$100,000, the \$72,000 out of Capital Acquisition would pay it. Vice-Chairperson Johnson asked if South Ogden and Ogden lease their vehicles. Trustee West stated they lease theirs. Trustee Clark stated they buy theirs. Jeff Davis stated that if you lease, you will pay interest, and the District has in the past chosen not to put that on the citizens. Chairperson Wheelwright asked what Option would take off the Battalion Chief but leave the brush truck. Trustee West asked if we knew what the tax rate would be. Jeff Davis stated that a \$100,000 difference in the \$526,000 house would increase by \$9.00 a year. Vice-Chairperson Johnson asked if we bought a today's price will be locked in for eighteen months. Leonard Call offered another option talking about the \$100,000 out, and we could split it between funds. Chairperson Wheelwright stated that most people don't have a \$526,000 home for the minor cost of \$9.00. Trustee Aardema asked what happens if we go into recession next year and we need more money next year. Deputy Chief Jones stated that sometimes they give cash incentives if you pay in cash for the down payment. Chairperson Wheelwright asked where the board is at where we are fully funding the general fund for the brush truck and the capital acquisition instead of the Battalion Chief. Chairperson Wheelwright stated that we would need to amend the budget, but we are now voting on the tax rate. Trustee West stated that he would like to motion to approve the Resolution Adopting Final Certified Tax Rate at .001011 with the caveat to fund the brush truck and not fund the Battalion Chief out of the general fund. Trustee Clark seconded the motion. The vice-Chairperson stated that the tax decrease would be 20% with the certified tax rate of .001011. Trustee Arrington appreciated the board for ensuring we were doing what was suitable for our citizens. Vice-Chairperson Johnson stated that we are an essential entity, and he has felt that the board has been frugal but has come up with good use of the money. Trustee West expressed his appreciation to the public in attendance. Chairperson Wheelwright expressed his gratitude to the board for their thoughts on the district's needs and for making hard decisions. Chairperson Wheelwright stated that we need to be careful of the things that we have no control over, such as other cities raising taxes or the county and their evaluations, but because of the members of this board and the administration that made alternatives for the board to make their decisions easier and to support them. Chairperson called for a roll call vote, which passed unanimously. Trustee

Arrington asked the administration to be apprised of the situation of the Battalion Chief if problems arise with the load on the employees.

3. Adjournment

Vice-Chairperson Johnson made the motion to adjourn at 7:56 p.m. Trustee West seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Chairperson Timothy M. Wheelwright

Nicci Roylance District Clerk

Date Minutes Approved Supt 27, 2022.

North View Fire District Public Hearing Truth and Taxation August 23, 2022.